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TO THE ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE ON THE  18TH FEBRUARY, 2002



TITLE: 
PLANNING AND BUILDING CONTROL  FUNDAMENTAL BEST VALUE REVIEW:  UPDATE REPORT



RECOMMENDATIONS: 
That the report be noted



UPDATE 

1. Work Programme

The review is proceeding in line with the work programme and in respect of the more developed areas i.e. Development and Building Control we will be at the  draft report stage by April, 2002.

2. Presentation and Challenge

Following a short introduction by Nigel and Chris emphasising the need for Robust Challenge by Members  to push us to getting a good score at the end of the review. A presentation and challenge considered:

· The Review Team has incorporated into the review all the areas suggested by Members at the November meeting.
· Development planning  key issue was to prioritise the work to determine that work that was required to be undertaken  and that which could cease– meeting with staff on 14th February, to be held 
· Scheduling and Work Programming needs to be developed
· Consultation, comparison, an upgrade of I.T. system and focusing more staff on best value issues where areas where progress was taking place.
· Development and Building Control   Lots of innovative work reported – User Panel, voicemail.  New time recording system.  Doing well on Competition, possibilities of partnering with other local authorities and private sector.



· B.P.R. with the Private Sector – to facilitate electronic imagining of paperwork.
· Hampshire Matrix compares Salford and others Local Authorities shows Salford on the Top Quartile for Performance Indicators
       (see attachment)
Overall the challenge against Audit Commission’s “changing gear” checklist was limited because of time constraints. i.e.



      Ownership of problems and willingness to change.

· A sustained focus on what matters
· Capacity and systems to deliver performance and improvements
· Integrate best value into day to day management
It was agreed that Review Team Officers would complete this exercise and Panel would meet in 2 months time.

Progress Report to Environmental Scrutiny Committee on 18th February

Next panel meeting is on 12TH April, at 2:00 p.m. in the Chief Executive’s Library.




BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)

Best Value Performance Plan/Planning and Building Control Evidence Files



CONTACT OFFICER
:
Albert Riley – 793 2557



WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)
All Wards



KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Best Value

